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ORDER OF WORSHIP


Prelude: Promises


Call to Worship: Come As You Are


Welcome & Greeting


Worship Songs:  Holy Spirit Come

	 	 	 The Lion and The Lamb


Announcements


Children dismissed to Zion Kids


Congregational Prayer


Scripture: Acts 3


Message: In Christ, Through Christ


Offering: This Is Our God


Closing Song: Crown Him


Blessing


http://ZionReformed.org


ZION ANNOUNCEMENTS 

TODAY we are blessed to have Rev. Dr. Jill Ver Steeg with us. Jill is the 
President/CEO of Evergreen Commons in Holland, MI.  She served as the 
Chief Operating Officer at the Reformed Church in America from 
2016-2022. She received her Masters of Divinity from Western 
Theological Seminary and her Doctorate from Fuller Theological 
Seminary.   Jill is married to Shane and they have four sons: Sam, Will, 
Owen, Wesley.


WE HAVE a Family Room available for parents with babies and small 
children where you can watch the live-stream of the worship service 
while comforting a baby or giving a restless toddler a little extra 
space to move around for part of the worship service. The Family 
Room is across from the nursery. Upon exiting the sanctuary/
worship gathering space, turn right and it is the first room on your 
right.


CONGREGATIONAL CARE: If you have a pastoral care need or concern 
we encourage you to contact your elder.  Member Care Districts by Elder 
are listed below and can be found on the bulletin board by the nursery.  


• Michelle Holzgen: Austin - DeVries    

• Ken Johnson: Doornbos - Huyser

• Eric Zondervan: Jenkins - Morehouse   

• Tim Mekkes: Nagelkerke - Slagter

• Nancy Steenbergen: Smith - VanHorn  

• Haley Stone: VanHouten - Zondervan


If you know of someone in our church family, or if you personally need 
some help, please contact our Chair of Deacons, Tom MacGraw at (616) 
315-7938.  You would bless us by letting us walk with you.


WE WILL celebrate the sacrament of Communion next Sunday, October 
1. Please take time this week to prepare your heart for this celebration by 
confessing known sin, seeking reconciliation with others, and thanking 
God for his grace.   A Love Offering for the Benevolent Fund will be 
received. 




PRAYER REQUEST: Please keep Don Osterink in your prayers as he 
continues chemo treatment for his prostate cancer. Pray that the 
chemotherapy works and that he may have minimal side effects. 
Continue to pray for those in our congregation with ongoing health 
issues. 


JOIN US on Monday, September 25 at 7:00PM for a special prayer 
gathering to lift up Pastor Marcia whose first day at Zion is Sunday, 
October 1. We will meet in the youth room. 


ALL BUILDING AND GROUNDS issues or concerns should be directed 
to Troy Austin. You can reach him via email at troymaustin@gmail.com 
or call/text him at (616) 914-0141.


NURSERY COORDINATOR: We have a Nursery Coordinator position 
open. If you are interested in being considered for this position and 
would like to know more, please contact Shanda VandePol (our P&A 
chair), at: shandavandepol@yahoo.com or at 616-308-0700. 


DONATIONS of the following items (full size are needed for the 
Personal Care Pantry and can be placed in the box in the narthex 
marked “pantry donations”.    Laundry Soap,   Bar Soap,    Dish Soap,  
Disposable Razors,   Shampoo,    Conditioner,   Toothpaste,   Paper 
grocery bags, Deodorant, Tampons, Maxi Pads, Paper towels (1 or 2 
pack) and  Toilet Paper.


ZION KIDS ANNOUNCEMENTS

ALL KIDS birth through 5th grade must be signed in at the Zion Kids 
Check-In Kiosk located in the lobby before the service. The nursery 
will be staffed for kids birth - 3 yrs.  Preschoolers meet in room 206.  
K-2nd graders meet in room 205. 3rd - 5th graders meet in room 207.  
Please bring the corresponding tag to pick up your child after 
worship.


mailto:troymaustin@gmail.com


THREADS shopping day on September 5 was wonderfully busy and 
absolutely spectacular!  We had our highest number of families shop 
and the most amount of clothing given away!   God just kept 
multiplying the clothing so we didn't run out!  Go God!!


Here are the numbers:


• 52 Families Shopped

• 212 people received clothing

• 1,318 pieces of clothing were given away!!!

• 43 Families used the PCP store

• 15 people received haircuts!


The new PCP store was a success and so was the hair salon!   We 
received wonderful feedback from the families as they expressed their 
gratitude and excitement for these two new services we are providing.

All praise and glory to our Lord!


ZION YOUTH ANNOUNCEMENTS

REGULAR WEEKLY YOUTH groups meet on Sunday’s in the youth 
room at the following times:


• High School Youth(9-12 grade) meet from 4:00 - 5:30 pm.

• Middle School Youth (6-8th grade) meet from 5:45 – 7:15 pm.


THIS WEEK

TODAY

	 	  4:00PM	 	 High School Youth Group meets

	   5:45PM	 	 Middle School Youth Group meet

MONDAY

	   6:00PM	 Personal Care Pantry

	   7:00PM	 Prayer Gathering (Chapel)

WEDNESDAY

	  6:30PM	 	 	 Praise Team practice


WEEKLY OFFERING: Sept. 17, 2023

Weekly Budget:  $11,542.95	 	 Year to Date Budget:		  $184,687.20	
General Fund:	 $  6,159.73	 	 Year to Date Contributions:  $155,882.76



